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RSS NEWS LAUNCH 
I hope that you were all able to view the ‘Reynella 

South News’ that was launched last Friday. The 

children of Room 17 put together a news report that 

reflected what had been happening for the first two 

week of Term Two. Their perspective was to take the 

positive approach about all things at school and to 

make sure that although some things were cancelled 

or not the same, it didn’t stop them from enjoying 

being at school, connecting  with their friends and 

involving themselves in the learning! It truly showed 

that our dispositions are alive and well in all 

circumstances and that children and young people 

have the ability to be resilient and approach their lives 

with endeavour! 

Thank you to all of the children in Room 17 and Hope 

for taking the initiative and putting “Reynella South 

News” video clip together! We hope that more RSS 

children and young people will have the opportunity 

to participate in the Reynella South News in the 

future! 

Thank you to the parents who have taken the 

opportunity to speak with the teacher about their 

child’s learning. The feedback from parents who have 

had the phone conversation is that the process is 

positive and well worth the time. Please make sure 

that you connect with your child’s teacher if you 

would like a conversation about learning. There are 

some ideas of what you could ask your child’s teacher 

on the Reynella South School Families Facebook page.  

We look forward to the time when we can have more 

face to face involvement with families and return to 

the connectedness that we value across the school. 

Kind Regards 
Karen 
 
FISHER 
As the House Captains of Fisher we run the House 

Meetings for the Fisher Team we also help run Sports 

Day and hand out awards and make announcements 

at Assemblies. This has been a challenge in recent 

times so we have created video messages for our 

House Teams from Preschool to Year Seven. Outside 

of the Music Room you will notice a wall with 

coloured paper on it, that is the House Team notice 

boards. Notice boards are another way that we share 

information to our House Teams.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Charli & Isabella 
Fisher  
House Captains 

 
 
 
 
  

NEWSLETTER 

Term 2, Week 3  -  14th May, 2020 

  
 

 
Diary Dates  
22.05.20 Working Bee 2.30pm 
27.05.20 – 03.06.20 Reconciliation Week 
08.06.20 Public Holiday (Queens Birthday) 
22.06.20 Governing Council Meeting 7pm 
03.07.20 Casual Clothes Day Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
20.07.20 Term 3 Begins 

 
Notices Sent Home 
27.04.20 Room 17 Update (Email) 
05.05.20 Children’s University 
07.05.20 Premier’s Reading Challenge (Email)  
08.05.20 Room 17 Update (Email) 
08.05.20 An Update From The Principal (Email) 
08.05.20 Festival Choir 2020 Update (Email) 
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INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC LESSONS 
Instrumental Music lessons have resumed for Term 
Two. Some students who are at school are using Zoom 
to have lessons remotely with their teachers, while 
some are doing the same from home. Those at school 
are being supervised by a responsible adult. The 
feedback so far has been that these lessons are 
working very well. Congratulations to the teachers 
and students for taking on this challenge! 
 
If your child was having lessons last term, but has not 
yet resumed lessons, please contact your instrumental 
teacher (Cameron or Eleanor) to commence lessons. It 
is really important that students have continuity in 
their learning so that progress (and enthusiasm) can 
be maintained. 
 
If you have any questions about learning remotely, 
please feel free to contact me, or speak to your 
instrumental teacher and they will assist you. 
 
Many thanks 
Cheryl 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES VIA EMAIL 
If your child / children are going to be absent from 
school or you need to email us any information 
regarding them, can you please email the teacher 
directly or use the dl.1044.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
email address and not email specific Administration 
staff. 
 

FRONT OFFICE  
Please be mindful of social distancing when you are in 
the Front Office or at the Finance Window and ensure 
that there are not too many people gathered in those 
spaces at the same time. A distance between people 
of 1.5mt is required. 
 

COLDS AND FLU 
As the weather is getting colder and winter is on the 
horizon can you please make sure that you keep your 
child / children at home if they have a cold, cough or 
sore throat.  
 

 
 
 
CONTACT DETAILS 
Please make sure that the Front Office has your up to 
date email as all of the correspondence being sent 
home is being sent via email and phone contact 
details as we may need to contact you in the case of 
an emergency.  
Thank you 
Front Office Staff 

FINANCE NEWS 

WINDOW OPEN - 8:30AM – 3:30PM MON- FRI 

SCHOOL FEES 2020 - $244.00 DUE BY END OF 

TERM 2 (3RD JULY) 

EMAIL WITH LETTER & STATEMENT WERE 

SENT 12TH MAY 2020 TO ALL PARENTS WITH 

OUTSTANDING M&S FEES AS THIS IS A DfE 

REQUIREMENT. THE EMAIL WE USED WAS 

THE ONE WE HAVE ON OUR SYSTEM. IF YOU 

ARE AWARE THAT YOU HAVE OUTSTANDING 

FEES AND DID NOT RECEIVE AN EMAIL 

PLEASE SEE ANITA BARNES, FINANCE 

OFFICER. 

SCHOOL CARD applications are required to be 

completed each year. Applications are now completed 

online by visiting sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard.  

Please complete this process ASAP. 

PRESCHOOL TERM 2 FEES DUE: $60.00 

KINDY CLUB FEES TERM 2 WK 6-10 Due: $50.00 

SCHOOL FEES, PRESCHOOL FEES AND MOST 

EXCURSIONS/CAMPS CAN BE PAID THROUGH 

THE QKR APP 

Thank you 

Anita Barnes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK ORDERS 
The online Scholastic Book Orders are due by Friday 
15th May. The book selection can be found on the 
Scholastic website.  

scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-
1/ 
Books will be delivered to the school and sent home 
with those students who are learning at school, for 
those who are learning at home we will advise you 
when they have arrived and are ready for collection. 
Sandy Fitton 
Library Hub 
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THE SMITH FAMILY SCHOLARSHIPS 
The Smith Family Learning for Life education 
scholarships give families and students the 
opportunity to access everyday needs for 
education by reducing financial difficulty and 
supporting the whole family to achieve. 

Who is eligible for a Scholarship?  

Parents/ Guardians/ Caregivers who: 
 

1. Have a child/ children in Reception to Year 

8 who attend a partnership school like 

Reynella South Primary  

 
2. Have a current pension concession or 

health care card 

 
3. Demonstrate a strong commitment to 

education through 90% school attendance. 

 
Families who meet these three criteria can 
receive payments from $420 per year, per 
student to help with the costs of their child’s 
education expenses such as uniforms, book, 
subject fees, excursions & camps etc. 
 
If you meet all the criteria and would like to 

receive a scholarship, please speak to staff in the 

Front Office. 

OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY STUDENTS AT 
REYNELLA SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL! 
Hi, we are Brooke and Georgina, 4th year 
Occupational Therapy students from the 
University of South Australia. We are currently 
undertaking a placement at Reynella South 
School. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our time at Reynella South School began last 
year, when we spent 9 weeks working with the 
school and the Department for Education to 
identify an area of need. Through classroom 
observations, speaking with teachers and with 
input from an occupational therapist, we 
developed a project to ‘create a sensory strategy 
that assists students to self-regulate’.  
 
Whilst we spent our time last year researching 
sensory strategies and self-regulation, we will be 
spending another 9 weeks this year (27th of April- 
26th of June) working virtually with teachers, 
students and parents in the creation and 
implementation of this strategy.  
 
The first step of the project is gathering the 
thoughts and ideas of students’ parents and staff. 
We will be doing this through online 
questionnaires and written feedback provided by 
the school. Please keep a look out for the link to 
take part in the questionnaire. With all of the 
thoughts and ideas gathered, we will then create 
a design for the sensory strategy and implement 
it within the school. There will be monitoring and 
evaluation along the way. The strategy we are 
exploring is a sensory walk. Sensory walks are 
becoming more common in schools due to their 
effectiveness in helping students to self-regulate. 
Please see the pictures of other sensory walks 
that other sites have created. 
 
We are looking forward to developing this 
strategy and are hoping for your support during 
this process so that we are able to create 
something that is useful and meaningful for the 
Reynella South Community. 
 
We are looking forward to working with you 
during this process.  
Brooke and Georgina 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


